
 

Other relevant information 
 
In accordance with article 227 of the reinstated text of the Securities Markets Act approved by 
Royal Decree 4/2015, of 23 October (texto refundido de la Ley del Mercado de Valores aprobado 
por el Real Decreto Legislativo 4/2015, de 23 de octubre), the Bank hereby informs that:  
 
In a meeting held on 31 January 2022, the Board of Directors, in light of the high volatility in the 
international capital markets during the past days arising from the current elevated world 
geopolitical tension, has agreed to wait until the markets return to a more regular situation before 
continuing with its initial public offering of ordinary shares of the Bank, while progressing with its 
preparation with the formulation of the annual accounts for the year ended on 31 December 2021, 
that will take place during the coming weeks.  
 
 

Zaragoza, 1 February 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


